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Kent A. Chandler 
Public Service Commission 
211 Sower Boulevard 
P.O. Box 615 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40602 

RE: Todd County Water District 
Novelis Water Supply Project 
Case No. 2019-00180 

Dear Mr. Chandler, 

MCGHEE ENGINEERING, INC. 

June 28, 2021 
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RECEIVED 

JUN 2 9 2021 
PUBLIC SERVICE 

COMMISSION 

Per the PSC Order dated July 19, 2019, please note the following update regarding the 
Todd County Water District's Novelis Water Supply Project: 

• Contract 1 (Line Extension & Meter Station) was substantially complete as of November 
25, 2019. The Contractor (Horsley Construction) was notified on December 4, 2019. 
Asbuilt drawings were forwarded to PSC in October 2020. 

• Contract 2 (Tank Addition) was substantially complete as of October 8, 2020. The 
Contractor (Caldwell Tanks) was notified on October 14, 2020. Asbuilt drawings were 
forwarded to PSC in October 2020. 

• Contract 3 (Line Extension & Meter Vaults) was substantially complete as of June 14, 
2021. The Contractor (Abbico Contracting, LLC) was notified on June 23, 2021. Asbuilt 
drawings for this contract are enclosed. 

If you have any questions or need additional information, please feel free to call our 
office or email chris.wilcutt@mcgheeengineering.com. 

Sincerely, 

McGhee Engineering, Inc. 

Chris Wilcutt P.E. 
Project Engineer 

Cc: John Haley- Todd County Water District 



MCGHEE ENGINEERING, INC. 
202 Ewing Street, P. 0 . Box 267 
Guthrie, Kentucky 42234 

www.mcgheeengineering.com 

June 23, 2021 

Terry Humphries, Supervisor 
Water Infrastructure Branch 
Division of Water 
300 Sower Boulevard 
Frankfort, KY 40601 

RE: Todd County Water District 

Phone: (270) 483-9985 
Fax: (270)483-9986 

Novelis Water Supply Project - Line Extension & Upgrades - Contract 3 
PWSID #1100944-20-001; APE20200001 

Dear Mr. Humphries: 

As of June 14, 2021, Abbico Contracting LLC substantially completed work on the third 
contract of the referenced project. This milestone is all in conjunction with the 
successful pressure testing, disinfection, placement of the waterline extension into 
service, and successful installation of five new master meter vaults. Final completion of 
the contract's cleanup is in progress, and it is expected to be completed in the near 
future. 

Based upon our firm's knowledge and witness of the work, we believe that the work was 
performed in accordance with plans and specifications approved by the Water 
Infrastructure Branch of the Division of Water on February 13, 2020. Therefore, the 
warranty period for Contract 3 of the project will run respectively for a 12-month period 
ending on or near December 1, 2021 (Line Extension Portion) and June 14, 2022 
(Vault Installations). 

Hence, we recommend acceptance of this portion of the water project by the Todd 
County Water District. If you have any questions, please feel free to give our office a 
call. 

Sincerely, 
MCGHEE ENGINEERING, INC. 

Chris Wilcutt, PE 
Project Engineer 

cc: Todd County Water District 
Abbico Contracting, LLC 
Mark Givens - USDA 
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